

The Honorable Sam Graves Chairman, House Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure 2165 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515 The Honorable Rick Larsen Ranking Member, House Committee on Transportation and Infrastructure 2165 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

RE: Support for H.R. 4669 – FEMA Act of 2025

Dear Chairman Graves and Ranking Member Larsen:

On behalf of the American Coastal Coalition, I am writing in strong support of the *Fixing Emergency Management for Americans (FEMA) Act of 2025*. The comprehensive reforms proposed in H.R. 4669 will streamline disaster recovery, accelerate the repair of critical infrastructure, and ensure more responsive and equitable support for coastal communities impacted by storms and flooding.

Provisions in this bill will expedite public assistance, modernize permitting and hazard mitigation programs, and create a more transparent and accountable FEMA. These reforms will significantly reduce the cost and complexity of recovery while improving outcomes for local governments and disaster victims alike.

The American Coastal Coalition urges swift passage of this important legislation and appreciates your leadership in strengthening the nation's emergency management framework.

Sincerely,

Dan Ginolfi Executive Director American Coastal Coalition